
 

Week Gone/Week Ahead – 26th February 2021 
Centre Academy London 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, Students and Staff, 
 
Firstly, welcome back to all students after Half 
Term. I hope that you and your families were 
able to spend some time relaxing last week.  
 
Secondly, I hope that all parents and carers 
received the emails we sent yesterday. These 
provide details about the move from Learning 
from Home to Learning from School. We are 
very much looking forward to having all 
students back in the building but know that 
this may be a difficult and anxious time for 
many.  
 
Just to reiterate some of the key points, Friday 5th March will be an inset day with students 
then returning on either Monday 8th March or Tuesday 9th March (depending on their 
teaching group). For at least the remainder of this term students will be in non-uniform; 
however, warmer layers may be needed due to the increased ventilation in classrooms and 
please continue to ensure that your child brings a clean mask to school daily. I will be 
sending an email next week to ask for parental consent for Covid-19 testing to take place 
onsite, so please watch out for this on Monday or Tuesday. Should you have any questions 
or concerns, please do call me.  We are keen for this to be as smooth for students as 
possible. 
 
Finally, please see the last page of this newsletter to see information about our involvement, 
along with many of the Borough’s Schools, in Operation Encompass. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend! 
Miss Maddison 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Friday 5th March 2021: 
Inset Day 
 
Monday 8th March or Tuesday 9th March: 
School building reopens for all students 
 
Friday 26th March 2021: 
End of Term 
 
Tuesday 20th April 2021: 
Start of the Summer Term for students 

Upcoming Dates 

The winner of the house point competition this week is: 
 

Falcon 

Congratulations to them for winning and well done to all students for their hard work over the 
week. 

 



 
 

 

We understand this lockdown is a particularly difficult time for us all and having to spend so 
much time at home can be very difficult. We at Tuileries have been finding various ways to 
stay entertained, between cooking, gaming, catching up with our favourite TV Shows etc. 
This segment lists our recommendations to help us through the next number of weeks.  

 
__________________________________ 

DT, one of resident gamer has shared his views on some of the best online games to play. 
He is particularly keen on playing the game Fortnite.  
 
With Fortnite you can play many different games. I play this on the Xbox One. 
 

 
  
 
It is a fun way to pass the time and a great way to connect with friends during the 
lockdown. 

By DT 

 

                           
  

Student of the Week certificates have been awarded to students this week, who also 
receive five House Points. Well done for your fantastic work, certificates will be emailed 
to you.  
    
   



 
 

                                              
  

  
Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

The school has been given the opportunity to take part in a project that will 
run jointly between schools and the Metropolitan Police Service. This project 
is known as Operation Encompass. 

 

Operation Encompass is the notification to schools that a child (under 18) 
has been exposed to, or involved in, any domestic incident. This will ordinarily 
be done by the start of the next school day. 

 

Operation Encompass will ensure that a specially trained member of the 
school staff, known as a Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL), is informed. 
The DSL can then use the information that has been shared, in confidence, 
to ensure the wellbeing of the child. 

 

The school may be able to make provisions or adjustments to assist the child 
and their family. 

 

We are keen to offer the best support possible to all our pupils and we believe 
this will be extremely beneficial for all those involved. 

 

 

 


